
 

 

City Council 

June 15, 2016                                                                                                      

5:30 p.m. 

 

     The Atlantic City Council met in regular session in the Council Chambers at City Hall with 

Mayor Jones presiding.  Council Members present were:  Somers, Jimerson, Hayes, Hartkopf, 

Casady, Halder, and Cord.   Absent:  none.       

  

     Hartkopf moved, Jimerson seconded, to approve the agenda as posted.  All in favor. 

 

     Hayes moved, Casady seconded, to approve the consent agenda which includes:  minutes of 

the June 1, 2016 Council Meeting, Class C Beer Permit for Olive Street Station, and Cigarette 

Permits for:  Murphy USA, Wal-Mart Supercenter, and Fog Zone.  All in favor. 

      

     In recognition of the spring Atlantic High School athletic programs, Mayor Jones asked the 

coaches to introduce the athletes in attendance and speak about the success of their programs.  

Those doing so were:  Boys’ Track Coach Alan Jenkins, Boys’ Golf Coach Ed DeBenste, Girls’ 

Golf Coach Kathy Hobson, Boys’ Soccer Coach Justin Williams, Boys’ & Girls’ Tennis Coach 

Mike McDermott, and Girls’ Soccer Coach Jordan Newburg.   

 

     City Administrator John Lund reported on the Personnel & Finance Committee’s 

recommendation to amend the Personnel Policies.   

     Somers moved, Hayes seconded, to adopt resolution #16-16 entitled, “RESOLUTION 

AMENDING SECTIONS 401 AND 503 OF THE CITY’S PERSONNEL POLICIES.” All 

in favor. 

 

     Hayes moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve the Mayor’s appointment of Hans Krengel to 

the Library Board of Directors for the term ending, July 1, 2018.  All in favor.   

 

     City Administrator John Lund reported on several items including:  updating the zoning 

ordinance and various documents, as recommended by Standards & Poor’s in a recent risk 

analysis.   

 

     Mayor Jones announced that City employees have started spraying for mosquitoes.   

 

     Wastewater Treatment Plant Superintendent Tim Snyder spoke of how the plant processed the 

heavy rainfall that occurred in May.   

 

     Council Committee reports were as follows:  Somers-Cass County Environmental Agency; 

Casady-Community Promotion Commission; Halder-Cass Atlantic Development Corporation 

and Library; and Cord-Chamber of Commerce and Planning & Zoning Commission.  

 

     Library Director Natalie Struecker gave an update on upcoming activities at the library.       

 

 

 



 

 

            

     Jimerson moved, Cord seconded, to approve the bills totaling $41.521.83.  All in favor. 

 

     Hayes moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve the Clerk, Treasurer, Budget, General Ledger, 

Revenue, Airport, and Volunteer Fire Departments for May.  All in favor. 

 

    Jimerson moved, Halder seconded, to adjourn at 6:07 p.m.  All in favor.   

 

 

 

            David R. Jones    

                  Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST:  Deb Wheatley Field           

       City Clerk 


